
 

 
San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board 

August 6, 2020 
File No. SL0607548721 (jdw) 

Presidio Trust  
Attn. Ms. Nina Larssen  
Remediation Program Manager  
103 Montgomery Street 
P.O. Box 29052  
San Francisco, CA 94129-0052 
Via email: nlarssen@presidiotrust.gov 

 

 
Subject: Water Board Review of June 22, 2020, Revised Operations, Monitoring, and 

Maintenance Plan, Vapor Mitigation System and Cap 
Riley Avenue Site, Buildings 127A, 127B, and 128A  
Fuel Distribution System, Section BR11-1 
Presidio of San Francisco, San Francisco, California 

Dear Ms. Larssen: 

I reviewed the Presidio Trust’s June 22, 2020, Revised Operations, Monitoring, and 
Maintenance Plan (Revised OMMP) for the subject Site. The Revised OMMP describes the 
protocols for conducting operation, monitoring, and maintenance of the installed Vapor 
Mitigation System at Building 127B, and the concrete basements and surrounding exterior 
hardscape and landscape around Buildings 127A,127B, and 128A. Based on my review, I 
concur with the Revised OMMP. 
If you have any questions, please contact me at jeff.white@waterboards.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jeffrey D. White 
Water Resource Control Engineer 
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